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Ronnie’s Rambling 

  
 
First of all, I would like to apologize again for my epic blunder at the September meeting 
when I forgot to bring the pattern and instructions for the project. 
 
Secondly I want to thank all the people who stepped up to make the day a success (in 
spite of me). 
Thank you Lynn, for all your work in ordering and obtaining the wood surface for us.  And 
for removing and prepping the inserts for us. 
 
Thank you, Ellen, for not only your tireless work in keeping our club going, but for jumping 
in to paint the many inserts. 
 
Then, of course, thank you to Linda, for filling in for me to lead the meeting.  As well as 
agreeing to lead the meeting in October when I will be gone. 
 
And I can’t forget Mary Banks who produced the whole tube of white paint I forgot! 
 
And that’s not all!  Everyone deserves a round of applause for being such a great group 
of painters and for all the work, money and time you put into making our club a success.  I 
could easily write down ALL your names. 
 
Many hands make light work! 
 
I have to miss the next meeting but you will all be safe 
 in Linda’s capable leadership. 
 
Ronnie 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Birthdays in September & 
October 
 
September 
Dottie Ptaszynski   9/6 
Jean Thompson   9/27 
Georgia Mazanet   9/30 
 
October 
Kay Wells   10/10 
Heidi Williams   10/12 
Ellen Annibali   10/22 
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SPRING HILL DECORATIVE ARTISTS 
MEETING 9/4/21 

 

LINDA DUFF called the meeting to order at 9:08 a.m. There were 13 present. Ronnie had to 
run back home for materials. 

 
SECRETARY:   The minutes for the last meeting were approved as published.  

TREASURER:   The report was approved as published in the newsletter. 

PROGRAMS:   Lynn Merritt announced that the frames were available for today’s project. 
October program will be Carol O’Connor-Eisenberg with the scarves. She needs everyone to 
reorder today please. The number and colors wanted. You can pay today or next month. 
 
November will be the Junque in the Trunk. 20% or more will be donated to the club. You have to be 
in attendance throughout the entire sale. Anything left over either goes home with you or Carol 
Hechler will volunteer to take it. There will be no meeting. 
 
December will be the Christmas Party. Lynn has been checking on the catering. Olive Garden in 
Hudson will deliver for $50.00. It is estimated that we will have at least 20 people. We have 
decided to order 2 entries, 1 pasta dish, salad and bread sticks. Each pan serves 4-6 people. We 
need to decide on the entries wanted. Estimated cost is $500 or less. 
 
Please be thinking of a program and program chairman for next year. Pam Varricchio has 
volunteered to do a pouring demonstration in January. 
 
WAYS & MEANS: No birthdays today so no raffle. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: Jeanette Seese has tried to keep up up-to-date on her treatments. Please stay 
in touch with her with either phone calls and/or cards. Also, keep her in our prayers. Her doctor 
says she is a poster child for her outlook so we need to keep her inspired. 
 
The list for people volunteering to decorate the Christmas tables has been filled. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: Carol Hechler announced that the Weeki Wachee Senior Club needs to raise 
monies. They have set up a Bus Trip to Mt. Dora for the Mt. Dora Craft Sale on Saturday, October 
23rd from 8-4:30. The cost is $35.00. They need a minimum of 50 people to fill the bus. 

The insurance coverage is too low and will have to be increased. They now are covered for $100,000.00 and it 
should be at least $250,000.00.  They will be having a general meeting on Tuesday, Sept. 14th at 1:00 p.m. and 
encourage everyone to attend. More suggestions are: raising the dues to $25.00 a year; a luncheon on Sept. 



17th at 12:00 for soup and salad for $5.00. A new lock has been installed on the door and the code has been 
announced. 
 
SHOW & TELL - Ronnie Bringle, Lois Owens, Eileen Peters, Judy Wilkins, and Heidi Williams brought in items 
for show and tell. Thank    you ladies. 
 
There will be no challenge for the upcoming months. Respectfully submitted, 

Lois A. Owens, Secretary 
 
 

DON’T FORGET – SAVE YOUR JUNK AND/OR 
TREASURES! 
Junque in the Trunk – November 6 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  

We are happy to welcome 2 new 
members!!!! 
 
Sisters Yolanda Barreto and Janet 
Barreto make SHDA 22 members 
strong! 
 
Updated membership lists have 
been sent to everyone in a separate 
email. 
 
We had 13 members present at the 
September meeting. 
 
If you have any questions, email me 
at bossonbabe@gmail.com 
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Carol O’Connor-Eisenberg will be teaching painting on scarves.  You 
should have already signed up and let Carol know your choice of colors 
and how many you would like to purchase from her. 
 
Designer Silk Scarf Class 
Taught by Carol O’Connor-Eisenberg 
 
You need to bring 3 or more stencil brushes, blue painters tape, paper towels, a 
fine tip sharpie, and water dish large enough to wet your scarves.  Because 
stenciling is done with a dry brush, I recommend you bring at least one stencil 
brush for each color you plan to use. Ideally, brushes no larger than 1/2” work 
best for this application.  If necessary, you can clean your brush with hand 
sanitizer between colors as it dries faster than water.  
 
We will be using Jacquard textile/metallic paints and Color Hue dyes.  These plus 
the stencils and other materials needed will be provided. I have literally 
hundreds of stencils for you to choose from in a wide variety of subjects to 
include sea shells, sea life, flowers, birds, butterflies, dragonflies, peacocks, 
scrolls, borders, alphabets for monograms, etc.  If you have a particular stencil 
that you would prefer to use, by all means feel free to bring it.   
 

October 2nd  
Workshop 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

September 2021 Photos 

Show & Tell 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Water Challenge Reveal 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         Jeanette couldn’t make it but her challenge entry did! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Workshop 


